
Dear Friends and Disciples of Christ, 
By God's grace we enter another year of faith as a parish community. I express my gratitude 

to God for each one of you. This was an interesting year for me personally; I celebrated the 
funeral Mass for my father, Jan, in March and then celebrated the 25th anniversary of my priestly 
ordination in June. Your prayers and kind words continue to help me. God is at work in you, in our 
parish, and in our diocese. I thank God for leading us as a parish and as individuals. I am 
humbled by your good spirits, generosity, sharing as good stewards, and faithfulness. Thank you. 

We continue to grow as a parish and to share our blessings as well. Through your kindness, 
our parish has met the financial needs of the parish budget. Please note, the Diocesan Capital 
Campaign, "Living the Mission," is coming to an end. We received another distribution of money 
in the amount of $20,597.34. This was added to our building fund. Our finance and parish 
councils work to ensure your gifts are used wisely and that all measures to protect 
them are in place. To aid in better oversight and control of your money, I 
encourage you to consider online (automatic or one-time) giving, a safer and 
easier way to give. Visit olbh.org/donate to safely donate to the various ministries 
and to the needs of the parish. 

Our Faith Formation and Mass attendance has resumed normal participation. 
Faith Formation is busier on Wednesdays vs. Sundays; perhaps it is better for 
other activities on Sundays, but we miss you at Sunday Mass. Please consider 
helping with Faith Formation. Our lives get busy very quickly. I realize I am 
asking for your sacrifice, but without it, the faith of the youngest is in jeopardy. 
We are on the journey to heaven together. The good of each of us and our 
eternal salvation depends on God's grace and on the encouragement we 
receive from each other. Our parish community welcomes all in their search 
to grow their friendship with God; sometimes God and our neighbors just need 
our presence and our time. 

With the help of our parish staff, we saved on expenses and ensured 
financial stability. The extra income we received was set aside for future 
building and major parish needs. OLBH will continue the good work of the 
parish and to live the mission of our Church family through supporting the 
parish, our diocese, and the charitable work of the Church. Please keep in mind 
the needs of the diocese through the 'Annual Diocesan Appeal.' The diocese 
relies heavily on our financial support. Also, Adopt-A-Seminarian donations 
are critical for the education of the seminarians - envelopes are in the pews. 

This report contains the Income/Expense report for 2024-2025, facilities 
repairs and updates, Faith Formation information, parish life, and the budget 
for the 2025-2026 fiscal year. Please continue your support of our parish budget 
and sharing your talents and time. We will do our best to use your gifts diligently. 
Thank you for your support. 

In Christ, Fr. Andrzej 





107 students and 41 catechists comprised our elementary 
faith formation program this year. A special thank you to 
Lorraine Ptacek for leading the students and preparing them 
for the annual Christmas Program. 

Classes are comprised of two programs, Catechesis of the 
Good Shepherd and a traditional classroom model. 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd is a Montessori-based 
.___ _________ ___, faith formation for children ages 4-12. CGS helps children 

grow in their relationship with God through hands-on 
materials and quiet reflection. Rooted in Scripture and the 
liturgy, it invites children to encounter Jesus as the Good 
Shepherd who knows and loves them personally. The 
environment of the atrium is peaceful and sacred, allowing 
children to listen to God and respond in their own unique 
way. 

----� The Traditional Classroom model for grades 4-5 unfamiliar 
r----------------, with the CGS learning style walks through a standard 

curriculum. Those in grade 6 study salvation history as they 
look toward Confirmation. 

Our 2nd graders take a break from the CGS atriums to 
prepare for their First Reconciliation and First Holy Eucharist. 
Brenda Cassen and her helpers work to prepare them to 
understand and appreciate the depth of Christ's love from 
healing through the Sacrament of Reconciliation to the gift 
of Himself in the Holy Eucharist. 

Our year ended with VACATION BIBLE

SCHOOL! 'Lava Lava Luau' was a week full of 
island fun, where grades 1-6 learned that God 
gave us emotions, and with His help, we can 
handle even the biggest ones with love and 
self-control. Each day focused on a tricky 
emotion, and through games, songs, crafts, 
Scripture, and awesome stories of Mighty 
Saints, we discovered how to respond with 
patience and kindness. We laughed, learned, 
grew closer to God and each other, and 
wrapped it all up with an epic water balloon 
fight! "For God did not give us a spirit of 
cowardice but rather of power and love and 
self control." -2 Timothy 1:7 






















